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Coronation Celebrations 

A letter has been sent out giving details about the celebrations that will be taking place on Friday the 

5th of May. 

We look forward to having a special day together when we can mark this momentous occasion. 

London Marathon 

Congratulations to all of you who may have completed the London marathon last Sunday in rather 

wet and drizzly conditions. 

Special congratulations go to our own Mrs Scott-Nelson, we are immensely proud of her 

achievement. She showed us her medal and told us of her adventures running 26 miles through the 

streets of London. 

Special mention to Miss Martin who did the virtual marathon in Nottingham on the same day.  

I know that Mrs Scott-Nelson would like to thank all those who gave to her Just giving page as she 

managed to raise just over £1000 for cancer research. 

Mrs Scott-Nelson has inspired me to dust off my running shoes and maybe shes inspired you too. 

Football 

Last Saturday the girls represented the school at the Rushcliffe Spring tournament. 

They won 3 out of their 4 games, scoring 9 goals in the process, just missing out on the semi -finals. 

They were a credit to the school in their attitude, application and energy. 

Boys play tomorrow, we wish them all the best.  

Year 2 Liturgy 

We have finished our week with a beautiful celebration led by Year 2. 



The focus of their liturgy was special people. They helped us to remember that we are all special and 

that we must share our gifts and talents to make the world a better place. 

The children spoke so well and really helped us to cherish all those who are special to us whilst 

remembering that we are special too. 

Bank Holiday and Strike Day 

Next week on Monday, the 1st, it is Bank Holiday and school will not be open at all. 

The Tuesday after, the 2nd, is a strike day. We have sent notifications about which classes are 

striking and which are not. Please check these carefully. The information is repeated below: 

This is a courtesy reminder that school will be open to the following classes on Tuesday 2nd May: 

1A 

1W 

2M 

4R 

6S 

6T 

  

Parents who applied for a place for their child/ren under the Critical Worker status have already 

been notified as to whether their child/ren have been offered a place in school. 

PLEASE BE AWARE THAT UNLESS YOUR CHILD IS TAUGHT IN ONE OF THE ABOVE CLASSES OR YOU 

HAVE BEEN CONTACTED SEPARATELY, YOUR CHILD SHOULD REMAIN AT HOME ON TUESDAY. 

IF YOU ARRIVE AT SCHOOL WITHOUT AN ALLOCATED PLACE, WE WILL INSTRUCT YOU TO TAKE 

YOUR CHILD/REN HOME. 

We want to re-iterate that the school closures are as a result of Industrial Action. 

Coronation Bunting 

We are asking your child to get creative! We would like to support the Bishop in celebrating the 

Kings Coronation by providing him with a string of celebratory bunting from our school. This bunting 

is going to be displayed as part of his Coronation Celebrations. We would love to see as many of you 

getting involved as possible. Please see the parent mail for further details. 

Aspens School Meal Payments 

Please be aware that the school meals payment for the Summer Term 1 have now been uploaded to 

your child’s ParentPay account.  The deadline for payment is Friday, 19th May 2023. 



Sickness / Diarrhoea Procedures in School 

This is a courtesy reminder of the sickness / diarrhoea procedures that the school has in place.  If 

your child has suffered from either illness, please keep them at home until 48 hours after the last 

episode of sickness or diarrhoea.   We adopt this procedure in order to prevent the spread of illness 

across the school. 

  

If your child is ill in school from either of the above, the school office will contact you and ask that 

you collect your child, as soon as possible and keep them at home until the 48 hours has passed. 

  

Thank you for your help in this matter. 

Online Safety Reporting 

Here is a link to the latest report on Media useage between parents and children 

OFCOM Media Use Report 

Looking Ahead 

• 29.04.2023: Boys Football 

• 01.05.2023: Bank Holiday (School Closed) 

• 02.05.2023: Teacher Strike Day (See Parentmail for details) 

• 05.05.2023: Coronation Celebration Day 

https://stedmundcampionprimary-my.sharepoint.com/:b:/g/personal/tsmith_st-edmundcampion_notts_sch_uk/EUul6WsevsJLg0vXzwbFKeQBDOs1lIRStdSsQt2sV1bKmQ?e=JSpzix

